
 

 
Upcoming Events 

Wednesday 5 December P & C Meeting in staff room 7pm 

Thursday 6 December Music End of Year Performance school hall – Sausage Sizzle 5.30pm-6.15pm Concert 6.30pm-
8.30pm 

Tuesday 11 December Solo Strings Recital school hall 3.30pm-5.30pm 

Thursday 13 December DEPS Teacher & Staff Appreciation Lunch school hall 1.15pm 

Friday 14 December K-6 Gold Badge Assembly school hall 9am 
Year 6 Farewell Dinner North Ryde Golf Club 5.45pm 

Monday 17 December K-6 Presentation Day Assembly 9.45am 
Concert Band Perfomance at Presentation Day Assembly 9.45am 

Tuesday 18 December Year 6 Fun Day Out Archie Brother Cirque Electriq students need to be at school by 9am  

Wednesday 19 December Kindergarten Excursion – Wannabees Family Playtown Frenches Forest students need to be 
at school 9am buses leaving 9.15am 
Year 1 Excursion – Wannabees Family Playtown Hornsby students need to be at school 
8.45am buses leaving 9.00am 
Year 2 Excursion – Jungle Buddies Five Dock students need to be at school 9.00am buses 
leaving 9.30am (Students need to bring crunch and sip to school to be eaten before getting on 
the bus) 
Year 3-5 Excursion – Movie Day Top Ryde students need to be at school 9.25am 
Year 6 Graduation Assembly school hall 9.45am 
Year 6 Tunnel Year 1 & 2 Cola 3.10pm 
Students Last Day of school 

Tuesday 29 January Staff return to school 
School Uniform Shop Open 10am-12am 

Wednesday 30 January Year 1 – 6 Students start of Term 1 2019 
New Students to our school are to meet at Library 10.30am 
Kindergarten 2019 Best Start Interviews  
School Uniform Shop Open 9am-11am 

Thursday 31 January Kindergarten 2019 Best Start Interviews 
School Uniform Shop Open 2pm-4pm 

Friday 1 February Kindergarten 2019 Best Start Interviews 
School Uniform Shop Open 8.30am-10.30am 

Monday 4 February Kindergarten 2019 start school 9.25am 

Thursday 14 February  School Swimming Carnival 
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Ethics classes at Denistone East Public School 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Could you be an ethics teacher for Denistone East Public School? 
 
Some of our current ethics teachers who are parent volunteers are moving on at the end of the year and we 
are seeking volunteers so that classes can continue next year. 
 
Ethics teachers receive full training by Primary Ethics, the not-for-profit organisation approved to design 
curriculum and training for the ethics program. Training consists of a two day workshop and short online 
modules. Lesson materials are provided. Suitable volunteers have an interest in children’s education and 
development of critical thinking skills and must be available at 9.25 am or 9.55am on Tuesday each week. 
 
In ethics classes, children learn how to think logically, disagree respectfully and support their arguments 
with evidence, rather than act according to blind habit or peer pressure.  
 
Children discuss topic such as: 
-imagining how others feel 
-how do we treat living things? 
-what is laziness? 
-how do we disagree in a respectful way? 
-fairness   
 
If you are looking for an opportunity to make a valuable contribution to our school, please visit 
www.primaryethics.com.au and/or contact Ms Swee Goh, Ryde Regional Manager via email            
ryde-region@primaryethics.com.au  or phone 0418 480 833. 
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P&C Meeting – Wednesday 5 December 
We would like to invite all parents & caregivers to the last P&C meeting for this year. Please join us at 
7pm Wednesday 5 December in the school staff room which is now located on the Brabyn Street side 
of the school next to the office.   
 
Opportunities to be a part of 2019 P&C Committee 
We are looking for a parent volunteer to fill the following roles within our P&C in 2019 if you are 
interested please email depssec@gmail.com 
 
Music Committee Coordinator 

• Liaise with parents and students, the school and the chosen external provider. 
• Manage the hire of musical instruments owned by the P&C Association 
• Provide communication to the school community regarding music program events. 

 
Traffic Committee Coordinator 

• Assist the school in arranging events such as Walk and Ride to School Days 
• Provide communication to the school community regarding traffic safety. 
• Liaise with parents and students, the school and local council with regard to traffic safety 

 
Save the date – Thursday 13 December – Teacher & Staff Appreciation Lunch 

 
 

 
The Cottage (2nd hand uniform shop) 
Wednesday 12 December 2018 is our last day of opening for this year so please do come in to get that 
uniform that you need for your children. We will be opening from 9.20am-10.15am. 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank Ming Cha for all her hard work in managing The Cottage for 
the P&C – she has done an amazing job & we are extremely appreciative for all her dedication. 
 
From 2019 Ming will be handing over the management of The Cottage to Sal Piper, a lovely mother of 3.  
Please note that to accommodate this change in management the opening day will no longer be on 
fortnightly Wednesdays. At the moment, fortnightly Thursday mornings is the tentative day – however this 
will be confirmed in the first newsletter of 2019.  
Sal is very much looking forward to next year and would like to encourage as many parents and caregivers 
to come along and volunteer to help her. More volunteers are needed for 2019 and all we ask is 30 mins of 
your time on Thursday mornings maybe once a month or more regularly if you can – whatever time you can 
offer will be appreciated. 
  
Looking forward to seeing you on 12 December to close The Cottage trade for 2018 off with a bang! 
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Thank you to all parents and caregivers that have sent in either 
monetary donations or offers to cook a dish for the Teacher & Staff 
Appreciation Lunch – it is greatly appreciated. 

 

We will be hosting this lunch on Thursday 13 December from 
1:15pm in the School Hall and welcome parents and caregivers to 
j i   i  h i   i ti  f h  h d  t h  & t ff 
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The final days of the 2018 school year are fast approaching please remember: 
Year 6 & all other departing families please remember to use up all your account dollars on munch monitor 
as you cannot take it with you unless your next school has ‘munchmonitor’. Please also remember to 
‘Delete’ your account details if you are the ‘final’ family member leaving Denistone East. 
 
We will be doing lunch & recess orders until Friday 14 December 2018 ONLY. The following week Monday 
17 December to Wednesday 19 December we will be open only for lunchtime snacks ONLY. 
 
We are going to be depleting our stocks in the next 2 weeks as we turn off our fridge & freezers over the 
holidays. Please be aware that somedays your lunch order may not be available & will be replaced with 
something similar. 
 
Volunteers 
A huge Thank You to all our lovely volunteers who have worked very hard throughout 2018 to make sure all 
your children’s lunches are made & snacks are enjoyed. May I take this opportunity to wish you all a very 
happy & safe Christmas and New Year. 
As this is my last year at ‘Denistone Canteen’ I would like to thank everyone who has helped in any way 
donating your time over the years that I have been here. Without your help & support this canteen would 
cease to exist. I hope you all continue to support the canteen & school in the coming years. 
PS: Don’t forget to RSVP by this Friday 7 December for our annual canteen dinner. 
 
Volunteer Roster 
If you are able to help at the Canteen please call phone 9858 5286 and thank you for all our wonderful 
helpers. 
 

Monday  Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
  5/12 Boaly Cheung 6/12 Rowena Henry 7/12 Amanda 

Kaharni 
10/12 Terry Hulme 11/12 Dell Edwards 12/12 Help Needed 13/12 Help Needed 14/12 Help Needed 
     

 
  

Canteen 
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